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ASHP Foundation Names Roger W. Anderson to Board of Directors 

 

BETHESDA, MD (June 20, 2018) — The ASHP Foundation has appointed Roger W. Anderson, 

Dr.P.H., FASHP, to the ASHP Foundation Board of Directors as a Director at Large. 

 

Dr. Anderson has been a longtime donor and supporter of the ASHP Foundation, as well as an active 

member and leader of ASHP.  In addition to being a past president (1987–88) and board member (1983 –

1986) of ASHP, he has served as president of several state affiliate organizations and advisory boards. Dr. 

Anderson has received multiple awards, including The Ohio State University’s Clifton J. Latiolais Award 

(1988) and ASHP’s Harvey A.K. Whitney Award (1992).  

 

Dr. Anderson is the former Vice President and Head of the Division of Pharmacy at The University of 

Texas M.D. Anderson Cancer Center in Houston. Following his retirement, he served as Senior Vice 

President and Chief Pharmacist at Medco Health Solutions in Franklin, N.J., and Chief Pharmacy Officer 

for U.S. Oncology in The Woodlands, Texas. 

 

Dr. Anderson has authored more than 60 publications in the field of health-system pharmacy. His research 

interests include the safe handling of antineoplastic agents, drug delivery technology, and health-system 

pharmacy leadership.  He earned a B.S. in Pharmacy from Ferris State University, an M.S. in Hospital 

Pharmacy from The Ohio State University, and a Doctorate of Public Health from The University of 

Texas School of Public Health. Dr. Anderson completed an accredited residency in hospital pharmacy at 

Grant Hospital in Columbus, Ohio.  

 

“We are very pleased to welcome Dr. Anderson to the ASHP Foundation Board of Directors,” said ASHP 

Foundation Chair Jack Tighe. “We will benefit greatly from having a pharmacy leader with his experience 

and knowledge as a member of the team that is envisioning our next 50 years and engaging in our 

strategic planning process.” 

 

The ASHP Foundation marks its 50th anniversary this year. For more information about the organization 

and members of our Board of Directors, visit www.ashpfoundation.org.  

 

About the ASHP Foundation 

The ASHP Foundation (www.ashpfoundation.org), which is celebrating its 50
th

 anniversary this year, was 
established in 1968 by ASHP (www.ashp.org) as a nonprofit, tax-exempt organization. As the 
philanthropic arm of ASHP, our vision is that patient outcomes improve because of the leadership and 

clinical skills of pharmacists, as vital members of the healthcare team, accountable for safe and effective 
medication use. Our mission is to improve the health and well-being of patients in health systems through 
appropriate, safe, and effective medication use. 
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